From: Kaye Thompson Peters

To: *CI-StPaul Contact-Council
Subject: Sound variances for Allianz field
Date: Wednesday, July 31, 2024 12:23:54 PM

Please let me know if you need something more from me, but I want to raise my concern for a
concert I understand is planned for mid September at Allianz field. The techno concert held a
month ago was maddening in its level of noise, and then the city extended the noise curfew to
11 p.m. which meant that all of us on this end of the city were subjected to the loud volume for
an extra hour.

It is essential that the city not just do a decibel check at the sound test, but monitor it
throughout the concert. Also, there should be no--or few--variances granted to the 10 p.m.
curfew. I can easily see concerts becoming more common at Allianz and, as a property owner,
I do not want this to be a regular thing. Noise is intrusive on mental well-being. That is not a
card I have ever pulled before, but I felt like I wanted to scream those two nights (and I like
techno, not just to the decibel level of liquifying my brain).

Sincerely,

Kaye Peters

1534 Carroll Ave.
St. Paul 55104
612-979-8272
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